
 

    Landulph School Newsletter  
     Together in Adventure and Discovery 

                                                         22nd September 2023 

A message from Mrs Ball… 

Diary Dates 
 
25th September - 19th 
November 
After school clubs  
 
Week beginning 2nd 
October  
SEND Parent 
meetings 
 
18th October 
Harvest Festival 
(rehearsal - Landulph 
Church) 
 
20th October 
Harvest Festival 
(Landulph Church, 
2pm) 
 
23rd - 27th October 
Half term (School 
closed) 
 
30th October 
School closed (INSET 
day) 
 
8th November 
Parent Meeting 
 
9th November 
Parent Meetings 
 
10th November 
Grandparents Lunch 
 
19th November 
The centenary of 
Landulph School 
opening on its 
current site  
 

How can we already be at the end of week three!  The children have had such an 
incredible start to the year, continually demonstrating our school values and 
taking pride in everything that they do.  We are all extremely proud of them. 
 
It has been exciting watching so many children over the last couple of weeks 
embarking on their musical journey by learning a new instrument with Darren 
Jane and Sally Butlin.  As music specialists, it is amazing to be able to also use 
their many talents to enhance our teaching of the music curriculum in each 
class. 

 
 
 
 
Y6 parents - the secondary school 
application process is now 
underway. Your child will come 
home with a leaflet this afternoon 
regarding the process. 
 
Apply online on the Cornwall 
Council website. 
 
Please check individual open days 
for each school.   
 
The application deadline is the 31st 
October 2023. 

A huge thank you to the NSPCC for running two workshops for our pupils 
yesterday. Our Year 2, 5 and 6 pupils all got to take part in follow up workshops 
to our whole school assemblies that took place last week. All of the children were 
able to confidently talk about their safe adults and safe places. 

Childline Service 

 
 
 
Online applications can now be made for 
a place in next year’s Foundation intake 
for children born between 1 September 
2019 and 31 August 2020.  
 
Apply online on the Cornwall Council 
website. We are incredibly proud of our 
school and would welcome visits from 
prospective parents.  Come and see us in 
action. 
 
If you know anyone who would like to 
come and view the school, then please 
pass on the school’s contact details.  The 
deadline for applications is the 15th 
January 2024. 

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/
https://www.childline.org.uk/?&&&&gclsrc=aw.ds&&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI1c7t3t2rgQMVspJoCR2cSAclEAAYASAAEgIdf_D_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/


 

Class 2  
 
 

Class 2 have been impressing anyone lucky enough to be part of our maths lessons this week. We have all had 
a place value focus and the pupils' understanding and flexibility of thought has been a joy. As we continue to 
hone our map skills, we have been completing sketch maps of the school grounds and using digimapping to 

look for features within our local area. Year 2 have been demonstrating superb knowledge about materials to 
Mrs Slateford in Science. Year 3 blew away Mrs Plumb with their sensational rock knowledge and Year 4 made 

Miss Spence's brain hurt with their thirst for understanding anything and everything to do with states of 
matter... are fire and clouds solids, liquids or gases? 

 

 

Class 3 
 

This week Class 3 have been writing suspenseful passages with a focus on building the tension and developing 
a creepy atmosphere. In Maths we have come to the end of our Place Value and Number unit by exploring 
Roman numerals and negative numbers. In science, both years have ben conducting electricity experiments – 
Year 5 have been investigating as to which materials are electrical insulators and which are conductors, and 
Year 6 have been investigating how volts affect components in a circuit. In PE the children have shown how 
skilful and athletic they can be in invasion games and in PSHE we have been discussing the best ways in which 
to communicate to avoid upsetting others. 

 Celebrating our learning… 
Class 1  

Class 1 have had another busy week. We all enjoyed a very active PE lesson, where we have been learning ball 
skills such as hand to eye coordination, kicking and throwing. We loved using the ukuleles in our music lesson 

with Mrs Butlin! 
In Wild Tribe we have continued our learning of the story of the Three Little Pigs by creating Big Bad Wolf 
claws! We drew around our hands, cut them out ourselves and then decorated them with nature treasures. 



Wellies & Waterproofs 
 

As the weather seems to be turning very 
autumnal, can you send your child to school 

each day with NAMED wellies (they can stay in 
school if you have a spare pair) and a waterproof 
jacket. We try to get outside as often as possible 

even when the weather is not in our favour. 

Remember: To earn 
your badge, just 
share your love of 
books with the Blue 
Peter team by 

following the link here and answering the 
questions on the form! You can apply using 
their online form or by post. 

 
Come on Landulph,  let’s see how many Blue Peter 

book badge winners we can celebrate this year.  

Earlier this month you 
received an email about your 
child’s Flu vaccination.  
Kernow Health is delivering 
the flu immunisation 

programme in Cornwall’s schools.  The email 
gives details and requires you to sign either to 
given permission or decline.  Please submit your 
consent form by midday Tuesday 3rd October 
2023 to ensure your child receives their 
vaccination.  It will take place on Thursday 5th 
October 2023. 

 
On Wednesday, we launched our search 
for Landulph School Council 2023-2024. 
An assembly was held to discuss the 
role of a school council and the 
desirable qualities in school councillors; 
responsible, passionate and positive 
were our top 3 characteristics that we 
would love to see in our representatives 
for each year group.  

 
Pupils in Years 1-6 have been asked to put together their manifesto 
to present to their year groups on Monday 25th September.  
 
This can take any form that the pupil is comfortable with. We will 
then hold a formal ballot to democratically choose the 
representatives for each year group. Year 6 also have the 
opportunity to run for our Trust Council.  
 
We are keen to support our future leaders right from the very 
start. Please contact Miss Spence for any further information. 

Home School Agreement 
 
You will have received our Home School 
Agreement by email.  This is a simple 
agreement between the school, pupil and 
parent which outlines effective ways in which 
we can agree to work together to foster and 
maintain respectful and pro-active 
relationships as your child moves through 
school.  If you haven’t already, please can you 
spend some time this weekend sharing it with 
your child and then follow the link to the 
Microsoft Form to acknowledge your 
agreement. 

We are delighted to  announce 
this year’s Grandparents 
Lunch.  
 
Save the date - 10th November 
2023. More information will 
follow later! 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=ZKLe98vXME-Y4S7bInjfZGg-APSuoKlDvkr9r-jZa5BUNkdJVDQ5VUVMSENNU0pEWFRUWTNEQUVYSi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=ZKLe98vXME-Y4S7bInjfZGg-APSuoKlDvkr9r-jZa5BUNkdJVDQ5VUVMSENNU0pEWFRUWTNEQUVYSi4u


 

Breakfast Club and Little Owls  

 

 

 

 

Wraparound care open to all on every day we are open! Mrs 
Plumb, Mrs Slateford and Mrs Glancy would love to see you! 

Breakfast club is organised by Mrs Plumb, and this opens for all  
pupils from 7.45am on all days that children are in school. 

Breakfast club costs £3.50 per child, and breakfast is  

Included. 

 

Afterschool (Little Owls) club is organised by Mrs Slateford and 
Mrs Glancy. Afterschool club opens from 3.20 – 5.30pm with the 

costs as below. All sessions include a snack. 

 

3.15 – 4.15pm – £4. Snack served at 4pm. 

4.15 – 5.30pm  (after clubs) – £4. Snack served at 4.30pm. 

3.15 – 5.30pm – £7. Snack served at 4pm. 

To book in, please email bookings@landulphcloud.net the week 
before the care is required.  In emergencies we will always try to 

help – just contact Cathy in the office.  

 

 
 

 

Keep up those good habits…  
Learning spellings, number facts and times tables is so important. 

 
Don’t forget your child has a log in to TT Rockstars (Y2-Y6), Numbots (Y1) 

and Spelling Shed (Y2-6).  
 

These are great programmes that we  invest in as a school to support 
learning at home. If your child has forgotten their log in details then 

please email Cathy. 

The preloved school uniform shop can 
be found online. 

 
All items will continue to be free, and 

donations are welcomed.  

P.E. Days  
 

On PE days your child needs to come 
to school in their PE kit.         

Remember if it is a bit on the chilly 
side, they can wear black      tracksuit 

bottoms and their school jumper. 
 

Monday – Class 1 
Tuesday & Wednesday – Class 2 
Tuesday & Thursday – Class 3 

 

 
 

This term, Class 1 will be doing ‘Wild Tribe.’  
Please can they bring their change of clothes 

into school in a bag each Thursday. 

• long trousers/tracksuit bottoms/leggings 
(no jeans) 

• a long sleeved top 

• a jumper (if it is cold) 

• a waterproof jacket (waterproof trousers if 
you have them) 

• old trainers or wellies 

• gloves (advisable) 
 

* spare clothes and shoes/wellies that you don’t 
mind getting dirty * 

Defibrillator (in a box)  
 
Available for community 
use during school hours.  
Please come straight to 
the front entrance as it is 
stored in the office.  

 Reminders... 

 
 
 
 

Liz runs a tuck shop every Tuesday 
breaktime. It is £1 for a drink and a 
snack; your child will need to bring 
the money in with them on the day. 

mailto:bookings@landulphcloud.net


I know parking can be very challenging in the mornings 
at drop off and collection times, but please be respectful 

of our neighbours and do not block entrances to 
properties even if you think it will only be for a few 

moments. 

 
 
 
 
 

Well done to all of the children who have made a great start on their home learning.  They have 
demonstrated our ‘Secret Skills’ in so many different ways. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please send your home learning into your child’s class teacher using the class email address: 
class3@landulphcloud.net 
class2@landulphcloud.net 
class1@landulphcloud.net 

 
Happy Birthday to those who are             
celebrating their birthdays this 
month, we hope you enjoy your     

special day. 
 

 
September Birthdays  

Class 2 – Joe  
Class 3 – Floraidh, AJ 

 

Landulph School centenary 
– thank you to everyone 
who has been in touch to 
offer their support with our 
centenary celebrations.  I will be in touch to get a 
date arranged for our first meeting. 

mailto:class3@landulphcloud.net
mailto:class2@landulphcloud.net
mailto:class1@landulphcloud.net


 

144 

284 

260 

176 

Headteacher Awards  
for showing resilience and kindness 

 
Class 1 – Huxley 
Class 2 – Freddie 
Class 3 – Megan 

 

 

 

 
 

Class 1 - Rupert 
Class 2 - Harper 
Class 3 - Orlando 

Formation Cape - Kaj  

 

PTA Cake Raffle 
Don’t forget every 

Friday our PTA run a 
cake raffle. You can 
bring £1 on the day 
to Cathy or you can 
pay for the term in       

advance. 

 

 

 

 

 Class 2 - Holly 
Class 3 - Logan 

 

 

 

 

 Class 2 - Harper 
Class 3 - Ele 
 

Harriet on achieving her 
Blue Peter green badge  

 
Alisa and Sima on their 
summer sports awards 




